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3rd January, 2021 

ST JOSEPH’S CATHOLIC PARISH 

NAMBOUR DISTRICT 

  Nambour Kenilworth Palmwoods  Yandina Bli Bli 

“Building a community of Jesus’ disciples” 
We welcome you—We are one family  

YEAR B 
This Week  

The EPIPHANY of the LORD 
Readings:  Is 60:1-6; Eph 3:2-3, 5-6; Mt 2:1-12 

Next Week 
The BAPTISM OF THE LORD 

Readings:  Is 55:1-11; 1 Jn 5:1-9; Mk 1:7-11  

HAPPY GOLDEN YEAR FR GRAHAM 

Weekend Masses —Max 140 people 
 

 Please Arrive to Masses 15-30 minutes early for sign in  

 2 x Sanitising stations—please maintain 1.5 metre distance 

 Please keep 1.5 metre distance from the Registration Marshalls 
 

January, February, March for those who are able please continue to use the 

Eventbrite booking system.  The number has been increased in the Eventbrite 

booking system to 140.   Please also continue to support any new face that arrives for 

the first time in a while thanks to the increased numbers. Always grateful for your sup-

port.  

A note from the Mass Marshalls 

The Last Post! 
As this is my last newsletter post 
as Parish Priest of St Joseph’s I 
would like to take the opportuni-
ty to express my deep gratitude 
to everyone who has made this 
Parish such a wonderful commu-
nity of faith. You have taught 
me so much of what it is to be a 
Pastor and Priest. Not that com-
munity life is plain sailing even 
in the Church. But if we keep 
our eyes fixed on the Lord and 
together we move forward. If we 
keep our eyes on Christ then we 
do not have to be fixated about 
the shortcomings of ourselves or 
those around us. So there are 
many people who I should thank 
for their support over the past 
twenty years. That has enabled 
me to reach retirement!! 
 
Now we welcome Fr Odinaka 
into the Parish to continue the 
journey. He will bring a new 
energy and a renewed vision to the Parish I am sure. Having worked in the Cathedral 
for some years and before that at Redcliffe he will bring that experience to the Parish 
as well. I pray that the Holy Spirit rest on him as he takes up the ministry here. I pray 
too that the Spirit may continue to inspire all in the Parish in the years ahead. 
 
May a New Year and a New Parish Priest bring an abundance of blessings on the 
Parish. Hopefully 2021 by the grace of God and the dedication of so many health 
workers will be Covid-19 free! 
 
Fr Graham Gatehouse 

tel:%20(07)%205374%208800


Please pray for the Sick and needy and all the sick of the Parish and their families 
including Ellie Sweet, Joe Zarb, Linda Skinner, Daisy Myhill, Anne Barnett, and par-
ticularly all those affected by coronavirus locally and globally, and their loved ones, 
and also those remaining in the Parish Journal for the Sick.                                                                                                   
Tim  
The Journal for the sick is carried  forward in the procession at the preparation of the 
Offerings.  Please advise when loved ones circumstances change and they no longer 
need to be in the Petition Journal. 
 
Mass on Demand  is available 24/7 on https://www.youtube.com/user/cathnews.   

Please pray for those who are seriously ill or suffering in hospital including   
Joe Hilton, Sam Moran, Simon Dawson, Margaret Hassal, Edie Stevens (4yr old), Bri-
an Clarke, Jack Foley & family, Dorothy Powell, Lenny Hutchensen, Brian McLeod, 
Wendy Hill, Peter Janstrom, Kate McDonald, Malcolm Colclough, Dianne Halligan, 
Merle Schleunesser, Patricia Wilson, Mary Street, Mory Sorry, Tim McKenzie,  Peter 
Jacobson, Eileen Dunn, Margaret Luff (Sundale), Adrian Stagg, Judith Konitzer, Peter 
Henning (son in law of T. Littler), Sarah Wooler, Baby Hazel Rickertt, Kevin Fitzpat-
rick, Lisa Cannon, Bernard Hobbins, Corine Richards, Dane Pitkin, Patrick Mann, Jan 
Hinton, Loretta Sheeran, along with all those who work and serve in hospitals, in any 
capacity.   
 
Please pray for all Parishioners & Friends in residential or home care and those 
who care for them including  Martin Schulz, Guy Spilers, Patricia Thomas 
(Townsville), Len Wellsford, Barry Hawke, Lillian Minz, Patricia Langford, Brian & 
Cecily Flynn (Melb), Moo (Muriel) Cadzow, Adele Ashworth, Roy Nipperess, Ivan & 
Colleen Brady, David Hogan, Olive Barker, Pauline Higgins, Elvira Quinn, Dr. Don 
O’Donohue, Tom O’Connor, Fr Morrie Clarke, Herbert Lehner, Dennis Kidcaff,  
Beverley Fraser,  Michael Hennessy, Robyn Whiting, Shirley Matheson, Patricia  
Warrender, Bill Erbacher, Margaret Kenna, Hazel Grundy, Patricia Royds, David  
Hogan, Rita Herrick, Pat McDonald, Josephine Flynn, Val Brennan, Barry Pobjoy, 
John Kincade, Diana Janstrom, Joan & Terry Gateson, Kevin Crowe, Dr. John Conroy, 
Polia Welch, Trish Van Hoeckel, Jeanette Innis, Vince Plumber, William Turner, 
Cecily Woodgate, Peg DiCerto, Vince Currie, Elizabeth Knowlton, Betty Mifsud,  
Noni Colette Chapman, Desleigh Christensen. 
 
Anniversaries:  
Remember in your prayers all those whose Anniversary occurs at this time especially 
Leo Patrick Tobin 30/12/04, Bill Bradford 2/1/15, Malcolm Pearce 9/1, Carmel Do-
nahoe 16/12/16, Terence Hopkinson 31/12, Robbie Keegan 18/12, and we pray for all 
their families and loved ones.  
 
Deceased: 
Please pray for the repose of the souls Peter Macri (Darlene & Paul Malone’s brother/
in law), especially of all those recently deceased. 

Please pray for the suffering souls in Purgatory, especially deceased relatives and 
friends. 

Saturday 2nd January 2021 
4:30pm  Reconciliation  
6:00pm  Mass 
Sunday 3rd January 
The Epiphany of the Lord 
8:00am  Mass 
Monday 4th January 
8:00am Liturgy of the Word  
 with Communion— 
 Deacon Tim 
Wednesday 6th January 
10:00am  Liturgy of the Word  
 with Communion— 
 Deacon Tim 
Friday 8th January  
8:00am  Mass— 
  Fr Odinaka Nwadike 
Saturday 9th January 
4:30pm Reconciliation  
6:00pm  Mass 
Sunday 10th January 
The Baptism of the Lord 
8:00am  Mass 
 
 
Upcoming January Masses & Litur-
gies seat 140 people  
 
Week day bookings not necessary—
sign in required up to 140 people. 
 
January, February & March—
please book online where able.  
Otherwise sign in on the day where 
spaces are available.   
140 maximum. 

Sunday:   6:00am TV Mass at Home
   (ch 10) 
Tuesdays in 2020:  
Tai Chi is currently in recess until 2021:  
Judy 0427 690 072  
Wednesdays: 
10:30am  Cenacle of the Marion  
  Movement of Priest 
Thursdays 2020:   
9:30am  Christian Meditation:   
  Room 2, Good Sam Centre  

Sundays  
9:00am  Liturgy of the   
 word with Communion 
 
3rd Sunday 
10:00am  Mass 
 

PARISH WEEKLY DIARY   

ST JOHN BOSCO CHURCH KENILWORTH 

 The feast of the Epiphany has a rich history, especially in the 
early centuries of Eastern Christianity. It was like a colourful tapestry 
woven of many strands; at one and the same time it commemorated 
the birth of Jesus, the visit of the Magi, his baptism in the Jordan, and 
the sign he gave at Cana when he turned the water into wine. All of 
these, it may be suggested, are “epiphanies” or “manifestations” of 
the divine—every one of them cause for joyful celebration. 
 In Western Christianity the focus of the feast has narrowed 
down to the visit of the wise men known as the Magi. Yet in itself 
this exotic story invites us to let our horizons be thrown wide open. 
 Those who come searching for the Messiah are foreigners from 
afar possibly magicians and astrologers. They are sincere seekers for 
the truth who “divine the mystery” before them. In telling their story 
Matthew is anticipating the very last verse of his gospel in which  
Jesus bids the Eleven to go and make disciples of all nations. 
The readings for this feast are the same each year. 
 

©2019 Liturgy Brisbane 

THIS WEEK’S MASS TIMES 

GOSPEL COMMENTARY 



 
Helping hands  

for  
Parishioner  

support 
Please contact 

 

Kate Bourassa and  

Jan Imarisio  

care of:  

Kate on 0417 798 645.  

 Thank you to all who were able to assist at 
the Christmas Masses in any way.   
 The 6 pm Vigil Mass always has a little 
more, so to all our young people who were part 
of this Mass, thank you.  It was a very special 
Christmas feeling after such an extraordinary 
year to see you coming forward to participate in 
making the bed for the Baby and then sitting 
around the Sanctuary to remain quiet and rever-
ent during Mass.  
 May His light continue to shine on us. 

Maureen 

Parish Ministries  

& Coordinators 

  

Safe Guarding Children & Vulnerable 

Adults Representative 

Susan Brinnand. 

Liturgy Committee 

Maureen Murphy. 

Liturgical Music 

Darlene Malone. 

Liturgical Art & Environment 

Joan Pobjoy. 

Communion to the Sick 

Mary Juratowitch. 

Funeral Coordinator 

Darlene Malone. 

Funeral Hospitality 

Linda McCorley. 

Rosters 

Trevor Smith & Annette Baker. 

Servers 

Maureen Murphy. 

Children's Liturgy 

Jocelyn Lysaght. 

Sacramental Program  

Rosanna Tumelty. 

RCIA 

Darlene Malone. 

Baptism Ministry 

Rosanna Tumelty. 

Ecumenical Ministry 

Joan Pobjoy. 

Eucharistic Adoration Co-ordinator 

Rosanna Tumelty & Adrian Eldridge. 

Helping Hands 

Kate Bourassa & Jan Imarisio. 

Family Connections 

Tracey Langford. 

Youth Minister 

Jane Mary McMaster. 

 

Contact all Ministry Coordinators   

C/- Parish Office 54411034 

ST JOSEPH’S USUALST JOSEPH’S USUAL  
MONTHLY DIARY MONTHLY DIARY   

   
1st Monday:  

   5:00pm  
 Liturgy Meeting 
 
1st Thursday:  

   7:00pm  
 Baptism Preparation  
 
1st Friday & Saturday 

 8:00am Fri—8:00am Sat 
 24 Hour Eucharistic   
 Adoration  
 
2nd Sunday:   

   10:00am  
 Community of the Sons     
 & Daughters of God 
 Spiritual Gathering—
following Mass prayer, spiritual 
talk, Divine Office and BYO 
lunch 
 
Last Monday-bi-monthly  

  5:15pm   
 Helping Hands  

        Next meeting Monday  
               To be advised 

 

      

NEW YEAR WISHES FROM THE PARISH STAFFNEW YEAR WISHES FROM THE PARISH STAFFNEW YEAR WISHES FROM THE PARISH STAFF   

COUNTERS:  This week:  Group 1:  E. Lawrence, T. 
McCorley, D. Kelly, T. Keegan, D. Cuskelly 
 
Next Week:  Group 2:  T. & O. Linedale, B. & M. Cull, 
M. Murphy, B. Pearce, D. Cuskelly 
 
Thank you to all Counters for your valued contribution 
to your Ministry throughout 2020. 

 
Congratulations and 

God’s Blessing  
to  

Damien & Julia 
Quinn  

celebrating their 
30th  

Wedding Anniversary 
on 5th January 2021 

Congratulations 

 
 

Jesus comes to save all mankind. He is the light of the 
world. That light goes out from Bethlehem to guide the 
wise men from the east. They represent all the peoples 
outside Israel to whom the gospel will be preached. For 
God’s promise in Christ is made to everybody. All are 
called to be one body in Christ. He will shed his blood 
‘for all men’ and we who share in his body and blood 
should recognize all as our brothers and sisters, whatever 
their race, creed or colour. 

 
Taken from “The Veritas Missal” © 

THANK YOU  

THE SAVIOUR OF THE WORLD…. 

WEEKEND MASSES  
SATURDAYS 6:00PM AND SUNDAYS 8:00AM 

Fr Graham, Fr Odinaka, Deacon Tim,  
Cecilia, Darlene & Julia wish all Parishioners a 
Sacred, happy and safe New Year 2021.  
 
On behalf of the Staff and all Parishioners we 
farewell Fr Graham wishing him every blessings 
in his new venture as a Retiring Priest from this 
weekend.   
 
Next week we welcome Fr Odinaka and look 
forward to sharing his journey as St Joseph’s  
Parish Priest in 2021. God Bless all, from the 
office. 

Congratulations to Lucy  

Congratulations 
to  

Lucy Rainbow 
and her family 

upon her Baptism 
on Wednesday 
30th December.   

 
Fr Graham’s final 

Baptism as  
Parish Priest to  

St Joseph’s. 



Government COVID 19 regulations for St Joseph’s church,  
140 people maximum for weekend and week day Masses.   

Please remember that the Archbishop has dispensed us from the Sunday obligation to attend mass until fur-
ther notice. 
  
The Online booking link— URL Link: https://tinyurl.com/yytf6xk9  
Sign in sheets are also available at all Masses on the weekends.  If necessary phone the office 5441 1034 or 
send an email to stjoenam@ozemail.com.au  
 

Thank you all for your tolerance in complying with the current COVID 19 Government Regulations. 

EVENTBRITE MASS BOOKING SYSTEM 

 

Fr Graham  
Gatehouse  
2000-2020 


